
   
 
 
 
 
 
NOTICE 
 
August 2014 
 
To:      Nevada Architects 
 
From:  Nevada State Board of Architecture, Interior Design and Residential Design   
            
Re:      Medical Marijuana Growth Facilities and Dispensaries 
 
The board has recently received numerous inquiries from Nevada architects asking whether they are 
permitted to design medical marijuana growth facilities and dispensaries.  The board discussed the 
topic at its June 11, 2014 meeting.     
 
After thorough discussion and review of the National Council of Architectural Registration Boards 
(NCARB) Rules of Conduct, the board determined that an architect or interior designer who is 
properly registered in the state of Nevada may undertake the architectural and design work related to 
medical marijuana growth facilities and dispensaries in the state of Nevada. 
 
This memorandum is intended only to answer questions regarding the board’s oversight and 
regulation of registered architects and interior designers and is not intended to address other 
potential legal issues related to the performing of architectural or interior design work related to 
medical marijuana growth facilities and dispensaries.  Because there are other legal issues related to 
this topic, all registrants are advised to consult with their legal counsel before pursuing or 
commencing work related to a medical marijuana growth facility or dispensary.   
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